
12th March 2020 

Kia Ora Te Whānau 

Nga mihi ki a koutou katoa 

This term is racing along and we are all working hard to deliver the best learning outcomes for your children.  
Last Friday, we ran our annual Triathlon/Duathlon which was a great success, in spite of the prickles on the top 
field. Tomorrow our senior students will be at the town pools for the Senior Swimming Sports.  Rooms 8, 9, 10 
and 6 have invited parents to watch a class lesson in the afternoon and next week we host the Ohinemuri 
Swimming Sports – also at the town pools. Please come along and join us at these events. 
CORONAVIRUS 
The Ministry of Health and the Ministry of Education are continuing to provide updates and information for 
schools.  The Ministry of Health has noted that although we have some cases of COVID-19, the chances of   
community outbreak remain low. 
Our advice is to continue practising good hand and sneeze/cough hygiene as the best defence. 
 Wash your hands often with soap and water before and after eating as well as after attending the toilet. 
 Cover coughs and sneezes with clean tissues or your elbow. 
 Put used tissues either in the bin or toilet then flush it. 
If anyone is unwell– stay home. 
The Ministry of Health is still focused on keeping COVID-19 out, and is now stomping it out through track, trace 
and contain.  It’s important we all continue to be alert but not alarmed. 
If you are concerned that someone is showing symptoms of fever, cough or shortness of breath, encourage 
them to first ring Healthline (0800 358 5453) or contact their GP by phoning to explain symptoms and travel 
history. 
CONTACT INFORMATION UPDATE 
With the threat of Coronavirus please find attached a form to send us your up to date contact information.  For 
every completed form handed in to our school office, each child will receive 20 house points. 

 

MASCOT 

Due to          

Swimming 

Sports this       

Friday there will 

be no Subway 

this week. 

Respect, Responsibility, Aroha, Self-discipline, Honesty 

Phone: 07 862 8602    Absentee Messages: 027 9523203 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

 

  Coming Events 

Poutū-te-rangi  (March) 

13th  Senior Swimming Sports—Town Pools 

13th  Junior Swimming  Skills Showcase—Starts 1.40pm at  

  the school pool 

18th  Ohinemuri Swimming Sports—Town Pools 

24th  Board of Trustees Meeting 6.00pm Staffroom  
   - All Welcome 

30th  Beach Skills Day  

Paenga-whāwhā  (April) 

9th  Last day of Term 1 



 Miller Avenue School Contact Information 

 E-mail: office@millerave.school.nz 

 Website: www.millerave.school.nz 

 Bank Account: 03-1572-0010292-00 (please put in payment details) Westpac, Paeroa 

Public Notices 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 



Positive Playground Caught Being Good Big ‘A’ attendance Award 

Kura—Room 8 
Flynn—Room 10 
Zaak—Room 10 

 

 Room 10 

This weeks Te Reo 

E noho rā 

Goodbye (to someone staying) 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

SCHOOL TRIATHLON/DUATHLON 
Well done to all of our students who participated in the school triathlon/duathlon last Friday.  You all did 
extremely well and gave it your best go.  Thank you to parents/whānau who came to watch and support 
our students. We have posted some photos on our school facebook page. 
SENIOR SWIMMING SPORTS—TOMORROW FRIDAY 13TH MARCH 
Tomorrow our seniors will be heading to the town pools to participate in the senior swimming sports.  
Everyone is welcome to go along and support the students and cheer them on.  Food and drinks will be 
available for purchase at the pools. 
Students who qualify from tomorrows event will then participate in the Ohinemuri Swimming Sports 
next Wednesday 18th March.  A notice will be sent home with those students.    
JUNIOR SWIMMING SKILLS SHOWCASE—TOMORROW FRIDAY 13TH MARCH 
Our Junior students are going to be showcasing their swimming skills tomorrow afternoon in our school 
pool.  Each class will demonstrate what they are learning at the following times: 
  Room 8   1.40 pm 
  Room 9   2.00 pm 
  Room 10   1.15 pm 
  Room 6   2.20 pm   * Will include Year 5 
Please come along and watch the students as they are all excited to show you what they can do! 
FREE FRUIT AND BREAD 
On Friday’s if we have any excess fruit or bread from the week it is put into bags and left on the seats 
outside the staffroom.  Please help yourself.   
 

 
 
 
 

The latest Scholastic catalogue has been distributed to students.  If you wish to order any books please 
either order online at scholastic.co.nz/loop or bring any cash orders to the school office by Friday 27th 
March. 
HEAD LICE   
It appears it is the season for head lice as they have made their presence at school.    
Please check your child’s hair regularly and treat if necessary.  Please ensure long 
hair is tied up to discourage these little critters.  Please see either Trish or Linda in 
the office if you need assistance with head lice treatment or combs. 

SHELLS 

If you have any shells you may have 

collected or no longer need please 

bring them into our school. 
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Servicing Paeroa for over 

35 years   

 

 

33 Puke Rd 

Paeroa 3600 

 

 

 
 

 

Veterinary Hospital & Pet Supplies 

Farm, Lifestyle & Equine Services & Supplies 

 

07 862 7295 

paeroa@fvs.co.nz 

Phone:  02108088043 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

Rob Irwin 

We specialize in supplying and installing the  

following: 

 All types of flooring 

 Paint, plastering & wall paper 

 Window coverings 

 Kitchen and bathroom design & install 

 Indoor & Outdoor renovations 

 Project Management 

Phone: 022 171 0899 


